Freedom of Information Act 2000 – property guardians 
Your request for information has now been considered. The Council holds the following information.  
You asked:
· The names and addresses of buildings owned by the council which are currently inhabited by property guardians 

Answer:
Only one building owned by the Council is currently inhabited by property guardians.  That is Martin House, 341 London Road, Leicester, LE2 3JX
· The number of people in each property
The Council does not hold this information.  Therefore this letter acts as a refusal notice under section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 because, in accordance with section 1.1 of the Act, this information is not held by Leicester City Council.

· The rent charged to live in each property
As above, this information is not held by the Council
· The name of the property guardian company used by the council
Ad Hoc Property Management, Suite 205, Bradford Court, 123 Bradford Street, Birmingham, B12 0NS
· The council's policy on the use of property guardians to secure vacant buildings
The Council has no specific policy on the use of Property Guardians.  Instead each building which may become vacant is individually assessed and a range of options is considered for the most effective way to manage the empty property.  Property Guardians are one of these options and would be considered when the building is in good order and already has facilities such as bathrooms etc.

· A copy of the contract property guardians must sign to live in the properties
This is a refusal notice under section 1.1 of the Act, information is not held by the Council
You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 

Information Governance and Risk 
Leicester City Council

Legal Services
4th Floor, Rutland Wing

City Hall

115 Charles Street

Leicester
LE1 1FZ

e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
